
 

 

Team Daedalus 

c/o Dr. Stephen Anson  

Acting Director, Team Daedalus and Daedalus Foundation 

 

Team Daedalus, 

 

It has come to our attention that you, collectively referred to as the AEGIS designate "Team Daedalus," 

have engaged in activities as directed by AEGIS, as empowered by UNCOS.   The US Department of 

Justice has concurred with a motion by the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) and Federal Emergency 

Management Agency (FEMA) that your actions have fallen out of compliance with support and directed 

action and have taken on the scope of vigilantism and rampant vandalism, intermittent dereliction, and 

policy implementation outside of the available scope provided by Article 3.48.382a of the United States 

Directives for AEGIS consolidation.  Due to complaints and impending threats of greater harm, we have 

been directed by the President of the United States (POTUS) and are compelled to address this matter 

with the utmost seriousness and urgency. 

 

Please be advised that an ongoing legal proceeding, namely the trial of US Government and FEMA vs. 

Team Daedalus, is currently pending. Until such time as this matter is resolved through due process, we 

hereby demand that you and all members of Team Daedalus immediately cease and desist from any 

further activities associated with the use of Quasar powers or any police directed investigations. 

 

Your actions not only potentially infringe upon the authority and jurisdiction of law enforcement and 

emergency response agencies but also pose significant risks to public safety and security. Moreover, your 

continued engagement in such activities may result in adverse legal consequences, both for yourselves 

individually and for the wider community. 

 

In light of the foregoing, we hereby issue this formal cease and desist order, demanding that you and all 

members of Team Daedalus refrain from any and all superhero-related activities until the conclusion of 

the aforementioned trial. Failure to comply with this order may result in legal action being taken against 

you and your associates. 

 

Should you require further clarification or wish to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to 

contact our legal representatives at the US Attorney General’s office. 

 

Please govern yourselves accordingly. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Derrick Marland 

Derrick Marland, 

United States Attorney General 

Federal Bureau of Investigation 

 


